
 

Scout Jamboree 2019 

Update No 2 

From the Joint Rotary District Scout Jamboree committee  

 

Hi Club Presidents, 

 

The following is an update as to where we are regarding the area of Australian Jamboree to which we are 

committed. 

 

1. The Glenelg and Port Adelaide sites are now not available to us as the Scout Association elected to 

have local Scout groups operate them. 

In lieu we have been offered (and we have accepted) to provide Breakfast on Friday 4 January for the 

3,100 NSW contingant of scouts and leaders for the morning of their arrival . 

We are currently working through the logistics of this. We will need a strong contingent of workers. 

 

2. The Jamboree Mall 

This will operate for the ten (10) days and Rotary will be proving a casual catering service.  

• Ice Cream and Soft drinks   

• BBQ – serving steak and egg sandwiches, Kababs and possibly pancakes, 

• Donuts.  

• We will have two marquees – one will be the BBQ marquee and one “Information” marquee which will 

promote our Youth programs and also other Rotary programmes. Rotaractors  will  set up and be 

present.  Liz Gardner,  District Rotaract Representative will be coordinating. 

 

3. Equipment 

The committee is supplying and setting up all facilities – Marquees, BBQs, serving tables, chairs, rest area, 

cool room for the BBQ food, etc.  All we need from you and your club is labour. 

 

For those working into the evening, a marquee will be available in the adjacent Scout caravan park for you 

to sleep in .  

 

4. Shifts  

The proposed shifts are:- 

First shift 9.00am till 1.00pm 8 to 10 volunteers required   

Second shift 1.00pm till 5.00pm 8 to 10 volunteers required  

Third shift 5.00pm till 8.00/8.30pm the clean up – 10 to 12 volunteers required 

Each shift can be filled by two clubs, one from each district. 

It is up to each club to manage its labour for the day  

 

• There will be 13,000 scouts, leaders and various works/support crews during the 10 days. 

• On most days 6,000 to 7,000 scouts and leaders will leave the site for various external activities – Glenelg, 

Port Adelaide, City, Woodside etc.   

• Of the 3,000 to 5,000 remaining most will be involved in various activities on site and most in the Mall 

area and choose refreshments. 

• We are looking for two clubs a day – one club from 9500 and the other from 9520. 

• 5 Parking and Parking attendants 

 

 



 

I thank those who have come on board and we have some spots yet to be filled, please contact me if you are 

interested. 

 

In the next update, we will include:  

1. the proposed site set up  

2. a  calendar showing clubs allocated each day   Please advise if this does not suit. 

  

The vacant shifts are to be filled by clubs yet to commit. 

 

 

 

Jeff Cluse 

Scout Jamboree Committee Team Leader 

m:  0417 573 696 

e:    jeffcluse@gmail.com 


